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Zion United Church of Christ 
240 S. Elmwood Avenue 
Le Sueur, MN 56058 
Phone: 507 665-6441                       
Fax: 507 665-6442    

Email: zion@zionlesueur.com 
Website: zionlesueur.com  

¢ƘŜ tŀǎǘƻǊϥǎ bƻǘŜ 
 

 *̝ôĂĄĂ #÷āøĂă øĂ ă÷ô Ăðüô ĈôĂăôāóðĈ  
 ðýó ăþóðĈ ðýó õþāôąôā˅  ̞
              (ôñāôĆĂ ђєˁљ 
 

Weôre coming around to another New Year . . . already!!! 
The older I get, the more the years seem to fly by (or per-
haps they just become more crowded in my memory).  

 Things seem to change so quickly now. The ñyearsò I remember from 
childhood seemed interminable. As a child, sometimes that was wonderful 
ï like a summer day with friends, which seemed like it would go on forev-
er. But sometimes, a year just dragged. Christmas and birthdays took forev-
er to arrive. The school year was an often-painful eternity! And a day with 
nothing to do crept at snailôs pace.  

 Now, all seems a blur. Years blend into each other ï I remember special 
moments and people rather than years. The world itself fairly whirlwinds 
with change! About the time I catch up with a new idea or new device, itôs 
already outmoded. I miss the news for one day and the world is turned 
strange! 

 Yet, in an odd way, each New Year seems to be filled with the same 
struggles, problems, and dangers as the one before. They come in new 
clothing for the New Year, but with the same old face. As individuals, as 
people, we solve some particular problems, but new ones crop up. For 
many of us as we age, joys seem to dwindle while difficulties grow. And in 
the world, some problems just donôt go away: poverty, hatred, prejudice, 
greed, the arrogance of the powerful, and the refusal to make changes that 
actually make a difference.  

 When Iôm feeling the weight of all this, my faith speaks these words to 
my soul, ñJesus Christ is the same yesterday and today and forever.ò 
Though years and problems seem to flash by with no resolution, Jesus 
Christ is here, with us. With new challenges, Christ comes to us in new 
ways. With the old struggles, Jesus reminds us that He defeated them all on 
the Cross, and the final end of evil and death is sure. His offer of New Life 
comes to us ever new, if we but seek it.  

Even when we feel like God is nowhere to be found, God remains, carrying 
us. 

  May this New Year bring new blessings, new grace, and New Life in 
Christ to you! 

    Godôs Peace,      
                 Pastor Kent 

11 For I know the plans I 
have for you,ū declares the 

LORD, Ūplans to prosper you 
and not to harm you, plans 

to give you hope and a future. 
Jeremiah 29:11 

HEADLINES 
 

Wednesday School  

      & Prayer Group/Choir 

January 7ðFellowship Meeting 

January 9ðPastoral Relations  

   Committee 

January 9ðChurch Council 

January 11ðRuth Circle 

January 14ðMusic Committee 

January 28ðAnnual Meeting  

 

Check Our Facebook Page ï 

Zion UCC-Le Sueur MN 

Itôs the most up-to-the-minute information 
available about Zion. Follow us and 

share with others. 

Do you have a special need 
for prayer? 

  The Zion Prayer Chain members will 
pray with you for your special needs.  
To be remembered on the Prayer 
Chain list, call: 
 Judy (507) 665-6761, or 
        Jane (507) 665-3028 
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Unable to come to church?   
  Away for the winter? 
        Live far away?  
    Sunday worship services are available to listen to either 
online or by downloading the podcast. Visit the website: 
www.zionlesueur.com  Look in ñWhat We Doò, ñWorshipò, 
ñServicesò. Click on the service you want to listen to. Also 
available online is the opportunity to support our ministry!  
There is a link for making donations online (operated 

through Vanco).  

The Ruth Circle will meet on Thursday, January 
11 at 2:00 p.m. in the Fireside Room. We will re-
sume our Bible study.  Please bring your books - 
we will begin discussing Session 7. Please bring  
your books and a friend. 

2018 Offering Envelopes Available! 
      We will be using a new style of envelope this 
year. Instead of a box, your envelopes will come 
in pads. Each envelope can be turned into a mail
-able envelope, so you have the option of mailing 
in your donations. Please pick up your offering 
envelopes for the new year in the overflow area.  

Special Offering for the Discretionary Fund 
       During January, we will be taking an offering for 
the Zion Discretionary Fund. This fund, administered by 
church president, currently Wally Johnson, and Pastor 
Kent, is used to provide emergency funds for people in 
need.  Discretionary Fund envelopes will be in the pews. 
Please give as the Spirit guides you.  

NOTICE OF ANNUAL MEETING 

Sunday, January 28, 2018 

Following the Worship Service 
       The annual meeting of the congregation will be held Sunday, Jan. 28

th
, during the worship service 

(expect to stay a bit longer!).  All adult members and confirmed youth have voice and vote in this meet-

ing. We believe that the Spirit speaks through the gathering of the faithful. Let the Spirit speak through 

you and be here on Jan. 28
th

! 

 

ANNUAL REPORTS DUE  JANUARY 6, 2018 

Notice to all Committee Chairs and Organization Presidents: 
 

Please have your groupõs report for the annual report to the secretary no later thank Saturday, January 6.  

Any reports received after that date will be distributed as handouts on Annual Meeting Sunday, January 

28.  If you have any problems meeting the deadline, please contact Diane in the office.  If possible, 

please email a word document to zion@zionlesueur.com. 

In Memoriam 

Please lift up in prayer the family and friends of those members 

of Zion who entered into eternal life:  

Neal (Jack) Smith 

Elizabeth (Betty) Mollenhauer 

Dale Felmlee 

Kenneth Braun 

We rejoice that they have received their heavenly crown but are 

keeping their families and friends in our prayers as they mourn 

the loss of their loved one.  

2017 Giving Statements 
      Year-end giving statements for 2017 will be 
run in late January. If you need your statement 
earlier for your taxes, please contact the church 
secretary.  

http://www.zionlesueur.com
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 w9a9a.9wΥ Please have any  announce-
ments for the February  Herald into the 
office by: {ǳƴŘŀȅΣ WŀƴǳŀǊȅ нм  

w9/hw5 hC !¢¢9b5!b/9 !b5 5hb!¢Lhb{ 

 12/3 12/10 12/17 12/24 12/24 12/24 12/31 

ATTENDANCE 101 124   107      77  94 87  

 Offering $5,853.00 $3,483.65 $5,844.63 $6,972.57   

 Funeral $0.00 $0.00 $100.00 $100.00  

 Parking Lot $120.00 $4.00 $8.00 $0.00   

 Memorial $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00   

 Initial $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00   

 Sunday School $78.00 $155.00 $358.25 $0.00   

 Radio $232.00 $30.00 $120.00 $155.00   

 Coffee Hour $28.55 $40.96 $59.70 $13.00   

 Bulletins $0.00 $20.00 $0.00 $0.00  

 Discretionary $12.00 $25.00 $100.00 $35.00   

 Herald $0.00 $0.00 $30.00 $0.00   

 Youth $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00  

 Christmas $0.00 $0.00 $30.00 $1,662.85   

 OCWM $285.00 $0.00 $00.00 $00.00  

 Other $279.00 $170.00 $70.00 $420.00  

FINANCIAL UPDATE: 
Amount need weekly for budget: 

$5,206.00 
 

Operating Loan  Balance: $0.00 
 

Parking Lot Loan Balance:  
Paid in Full! 

 

2017 OCWM Commitment:  
Paid in Full! 

OCWM Debt Paid !!!  
       Thanks to the generosity of our members, 
our 2017 Our Churchõs Wider Mission com-
mitment has been paid! Many thanks to eve-
ryone who made special gifts to OCWM.  

®Ink =ank\a ( ( ( Ink @Zfber¯ Mng]Zr   
Updated Report 

Number of cards handed in:   58 
Total amount committed:  $136,311.20 
Number of households increasing giving:   18 
Number of households increasing percentage:  8 
We have received another nine cards to date.   
 If you have not made your giving commitment 
for 2018, blank Giving Commitment Cards are availa-
ble in the church office. Just fill out a card and return 
it to the office.   

 Thank you! Your generosity has been a 
blessing to Zion throughout this past year. Your 
continued support allows us to help our church 
family and spread God's Word throughout the 
world. 
  As you begin year-end tax planning, take 
advantage of the charitable tax deduction for 
gifts made before December 31 and consider the 
variety of gift options available to you. Please 
remember that any donations received after De-
cember 31st will be counted toward 2018 giving.  
Your gift to Zion can make a great difference to 
us and help you as well. Vanco online giving is a 
convenient way to make your gift. 

W here there is a WILL there 
is a way to be an angel for 

our congregation.  
Please remember Zion 

United Church of Christ in your 
WILL!  



No Matter Who You Are Or Where You Are On Life's Journey, You Are Welcome Here!  

Zion Herald  Zion United Church of Christ 4 

Gospel of Matthew Bible Study  
In January, we will learn about how Jesus calls 
us to respond . We will meet on January 14th & 
21st, at 10:30 a.m. in the conference room. Grab 
a snack and join us! All are welcome.  

The following members have designated gifts for the  

Radio Broadcast, Bulletins and Zion Herald in December 
 

Elaine Nuessmeier, Don & Bonita Boehne, Darlene 
Boehne, Bob & Edith Schleeve, Mary Jane Voss, Norm 
Pioske, Glen & Lois Braun, Herb Krenz, Jane Schuette, 

Iran Manke, Lorna Jones, Daryl & Marva Heldberg, Zion 

Fellowship, Bob & Jill Palmer 
 

Many thanks to you for your loving support of the ministry 

at Zion United Church of Christ. 

Senior Pastor's Report:  November 2017 
 

Miles Travelled: 238.5 Visits: 8    (Home Communions: 0) 
 

Meetings  Worship 

Regular 2 Regular    3#           

Special 4 Lenten    0    

Clergy 5 Weddings    0    

Staff 1 Funerals    1  

Confirmation 3 Nursing Home    1   

Youth 0 Other    1@  

Bible Study 3 Total    5 

Community 2    

New Member 0 

Conference 2* Baptisms:   

Cont. Edu. 1**                     

Fellowship 6 Weddings                

Rehearsal 0    

Other          0         Funerals:  Ruby Rohloff,17th  

Total 29   

Misc. 
*Pastor Kent participated in a joint task force meeting on edu-

cation for lay leader enrichment and lay ministry, Minnesota 
and Wisconsin Conferences, La Crosse, WI Nov. 29-Dec. 1. 
**Pastor Kent attended the ñMoney & Ministryò conference at 

United Theological Seminary, New Brighton, 4th. 
#Pastor Kent led worship and Craig Hink preached for our 

stewardship Sunday, on the 12th. 
@Zion hosed the Ecumenical Thanksgiving Service for Le 

Sueur and Pastor Kent participated, 21st. 
Memorial Sunday (including reading of names o f departed 

members and memorial gifts used in past 12 months) was 
held on the 19th.  

Breakfast Fellowships 

Join with other members for a nice warm breakfast and 
time to catch-up! 
Menôs Breakfast: 2nd Wednesday of each month,  
 8:00-9:00 a.m. Kitchen Cupboard, Le Sueur. 
Womenôs Breakfast: 3rd Monday of each month,  
 8:00-9:00 a.m. Kitchen Cupboard, Le Sueur. 

Dear Prayers,  

You are invited for a prayer time on 

Wednesday evenings in the Fireside Room.  
We will meet at 6:30 on every Wednesday in 
December.  All are welcome.  For more in-

formation contact Pastor Jean (651 -303 -
9353).  

Pastor Kent will be taking one week of 
vacation from December 26th through 
January 1.   
Pastor Jean will be available for emer-
gencies and will lead worship on De-
cember 31st.        

Confirmation Class resumes  
January 3rd  

 

WEDNESDAY EVENING SCHEDULE 

We will return to the full Wednesday Even-

ing schedule on January 3rd.  
 6:00 p.m.  ................................ ...  Supper  
 6:30  ................................ .........  Opening  

  ................................ .......  Prayer Group  
 6:45  ..............................  Education Time  

  ................................ ........  Confirmation  
  ................................ ...................  Choir  
 7:45  ................................ .......  Bell Choir  
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½Lhb ¦Φ/Φ/Φ 
bh±9a.9w мпΣ нлмт ς aLb¦¢9{ hC /h¦b/L[ a99¢LbD 

Present:  Norman Pioske, Sylvia Reinhardt, Chasity Jones, Jane 
Schuette, Cindy Braun, Vic Lueders, Mary Trimbo, Brandon 
Mueller, Justin Hale, Delores Loewe, Pastor Kent, and Pastor 
Jean. 

Absent:  Wally Johnson 

Mary Trimbo, Vice President, chaired the meeting in the absence 
of Council President, Wally Johnson.  Pastor Kent opened the 
meeting with prayer.  Jane Schuette lifted in prayer a portion of 
names on the membership list. 

MMSC to approve the minutes of the October 10 Council 
meeting as written. 

MMSC to approve the October TreasurerΩs and Financial reports 
after Chas provided an answer to a question about Outreach 
Ministries on the October report.  Also, there was discussion last 
month about the Waste Management charges; and following a 
discussion by Wally with Waste Management, they agreed to 
offer Zion a new contract that will maintain the same level of 
service but at a significant reduction in the monthly charge to 
Zion. 

The November TreasurerΩs and Financial reports were reviewed.  
October was a very good month on the income side.  The roast 
beef dinner numbers were questioned; to date most of the in-
come has been recorded, but very little of the expenses.  Last 
month there was a question as to whether CCLI and License One 
are different and require separate payments, and research indi-
cates that is the case.  Another question yet to be answered con-
cerned who is paying for the lawn (weed) spraying and whether 
that will also be the case next year.  MMSC to approve the No-
vember TreasurerΩs and Financial reports. 

CORRESPONDENCE:  An inspection of the elevator was made on 
November 7, and there is one thing out of compliance that 
needs to be brought into compliance within sixty days of that 
date.  The car gate switch needs adjusting, which controls how 
the door closes and is a safety issue.  Justin will contact MEI to 
get this done.   

Pastor Kent received a letter from the MN Conference thanking 
Zion for our gifts to OCWM and to hurricane disaster relief. 

Pastor Kent showed us an offer from Quill for their Quill Plus 
Blue program, offering us a good price on paper ($27.99 /case).  
The program costs $49 to enter, but we would get that back in 

credit against supplies purchased.  By consensus it was ap-
proved, the understanding being that the program can be dis-
continued at any time if we feel it is not worthwhile. 

PASTOR KENTΩS REPORT:   Reviewed his report of October activi-
ties. 

PASTOR JEANΩS REPORT:  Passed out copies of her report of Oc-
tober activities and informed us about a very good conference 
on dementia that she attended and on which she is planning to 
prepare a presentation to share the information she learned 
with any who might be interested. 

Pastor Jean then led a very uplifting group discussion on the 
book, άFresh Wind Fresh Fire.έ She provided handouts for us to 
read and asked that we think about how God wants to lead us 
and how we can discern His will and grow in our walk with Him.  
For the December meeting we should read Chapter 6 in the book 
and review the related questions in the back of the book. 

COMMITTEE REPORTS: 

TRUSTEES:  The banner has been hung in the social hall.  Justin 
has talked to a member of the street department about the sign-
age for the parking lot to stop the drive-thru activity.  Norm is 
working on getting a kitchen window repaired, the problem be-
ing that when it is cranked open, it will fall out.   

There was discussion about the cold temperature in the sanctu-
ary the last Sunday in October.  The boiler had not yet been 
turned on.  Then when it was turned on, there was a problem 
with the temperature getting too warm in the building.  It is a 
problem with the air compressor; Paape has been called to make 
the repair, and that should be done later this week. 

Council members have been contacted about the floor in the 
kitchen, which is old and in need of replacement.  This should 
probably include the dishwasher room, the area between the 
kitchen and stairs and the small bathroom, and the landing at 
the top of the stairs..  Vic gave a preliminary report on bids from 
two suppliers for various types of flooring, but he will be getting 
additional information.  It was mentioned that there may be 
some State of Minnesota regulations that need to be taken into 
consideration.  By consensus it was agreed that Vic should get 
additional quotes and bring more information to the December 
meeting for further discussion at that time.  A decision must be 
made as to whether this matter needs to be brought up at the 
annual meeting.   

ELDERS:  Met earlier this evening.  David Braun has agreed to be 

PRAYER  FOR A NEW BEGINNING : 

Dear Lord, touch me with your Spirit of truth so I may be honest about my sins and failures.  
Forgive me for treating your covenant lightly and at times ignoring it completely.  Help me 
rpsjw qcci _lb ilmu dmpegtclcqq dmp _jj rfc fsprq Gçtc a_sqcb* dmp f_p`mpgle gjj ugjj _lb dmp _lw
and for any hardness of heart I may have.  Please renew a right spirit within me that I may be-
come more Christ -like and that my life may daily reveal your love and light.  In your name. 
Amen.  
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a candidate for Elder at the annual meeting.  Two Deacon posi-
tions remain to be filled, and the Elders will be making additional 
calls.   

A letter was sent on October 16 to individuals currently listed as 
active whose membership status appears to be inactive for the 
past two years, asking for a response within 30 days if they 
wished to remain on the active membership list.  We are trying 
to compile an up-to-date accurate membership list and a total 
membership number.  After further discussion MMSC to send a 
letter after November 16 to individuals who have not responded 
or who have indicated they wish to be considered inactive to 
confirm they will be considered inactive, giving them an addi-
tional thirty days to respond. 

Three cases of the new pew Bibles have arrived, and the rest 
should be coming shortly.  The Elders would appreciate help in-
serting the άIn Memory Ofέ stickers and placing them in the pew 
racks.  Pastor Kent has not yet contacted the UCC to find out if 
we might donate the old Bibles to churches devastated by the 
recent hurricanes in Texas, Florida, or Puerto Rico. 

DEACONS:  Working on the proposed 2018 budget (draft copies 
in our packets) and will be prepared to discuss it at the Decem-
ber meeting.  MMSC to include Christmas gifts as a separate line 
item in the budget.   

OLD BUSINESS:  The policy regarding Christmas gifts was ap-
proved by consensus with one change:  Under #2. replace Ψbeing 
successful in meeting their responsibilitiesΩ with Ψhaving received 
a satisfactory performance reviewΩΦ 

Pastor Kent will be working to get more information for us on 
the suicide prevention program that we discussed in the past. 

Investment Funds – The corrected page provided in our packets 
should be inserted into our Council books.  Regarding invest-
ments, two checks were drawn and sent via registered mail to 
the United Church funds in New York - one in the amount of 
$5,681.58 and titled άBrandt Estate Fundέ and the other in the 
amount of $83,976.83 and titled άBrenke Estate FundέΦ  Both 
funds are available for use with only the άBrandt Estate Fundέ 
having one restriction; that being, no more than one-third of the 
total may be spent in a given year.   

Attached to this meetingΩs agenda is a document provided by 
Bob Palmer at the October Council meeting to which Diane add-
ed the information on the two newly opened funds (the Brenke 
and Brandt Estate funds).  It is suggested Council members keep 
this document in their books for future reference. 

Activities Calendar – Not yet finalized. 

Printer (black & white) for Pastor JeanΩs office – A notice will be 
included in the bulletin for the next couple weeks to see if any-
one might have a printer they are not using. 

Zion UCC is not listed in the Le Sueur phone book yellow pages 
(the Henderson church is listed) – Pastor Kent will check to find 
out how we get listed and what it will cost. 

NEW BUSINESS:  The Memorial Committee is recommending that 
the memorial gifts for Donald Brandt and Joyce Weber that were 
designated for radio broadcasts be transferred to the general 

fund.  The total amount is $425.15.  MMSC to follow the Memo-
rial CommitteeΩs recommendation.  In addition, when these me-
morial gifts are used, it should be recognized in the respective 
Sunday bulletins. 

The Senior PastorΩs housing expenses for the 3rd quarter were 
$1,408.46.  A motion is not necessary.  Wally should contact New 
York to transfer this amount to our general account if this has 
not already been done.   

The shortfall on our OCWM payments needs to be paid.  The 
amount needing to be paid yet this year is $6,250.  MMSC to pay 
one-half of that amount this month and the other one-half by 
the end of the calendar year.  Pastor Kent will see that this infor-
mation is announced in the bulletins. 

Ushering schedule – will keep working on it. 

The date for the annual meeting will be January 28, 2018, which 
will allow adequate time for accounting and auditing matters 
that need to be accomplished beforehand.  Reports for inclusion 
in the Annual Report must be to Diane by January 6.  Diane will 
send reminders to those who are to submit reports.   

The books for 2017 will be closed at noon on Sunday, December 
31.  Pastor Kent will see that this information is communicated 
via the newsletter and bulletins. 

By consensus it was decided that Zion will assist with Salvation 
Army bell ringing in front of RadermacherΩs for Christmas on De-
cember 8.  A signup sheet will be in the narthex. 

The Pastoral Relations Committee brought up the matter of pos-
sible bus service for shut-ins to Sunday services.  St AnneΩs is 
doing this on the 1st and 3rd Sundays.  When this topic came up in 
the past, there was not much interest, probably because of the 
early time of our services; but Pastor Jean will do some checking 
to see if there is interest at this time. 

Someone from the Scholarship Committee will be asked to 
attend our Council meeting in December or January to help us 
understand more about the work of the committee and how the 
account is funded. 

Via e-mail the Council approved the use of ZionΩs facilities for a 
concert by the Sibley County Choral Society on December 10.   
Notice of our approval was passed on to the Choral Society so 
they could make their final decision on where they will have 
their concert. 

Chas mentioned that she will be on vacation December 1-9 but 
will try to ensure we get the reports prior to the meeting. 

Christmas Offering – As in the past one-half of the total amount 
will go the The Christmas Fund of the UCC (formerly Veterans of 
the Cross).  Pastor Kent will send an e-mail to Council members 
to get a decision as to where the other half will be designated 
this year.   

NEXT MEETING:  Tuesday, December 12, 2017, at 7 p.m.   

Meeting adjourned. 

* MMSC – Motion made, seconded, carried. 

Respectfully submitted:  Delores Loewe 
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Worship Helpers  
Thank you to the following persons who are serving in our worship services for the month of December. We invite you to partici-
pate also.    

 2017-2018 CHURCH COUNCIL 
 

Deacons: Mary Trimbo Vice President, Chair of Deacons (507) 479-0456 2019 
 Cindy Braun  (507) 665-3248 2019 
 Sylvia Reinhardt  (507) 665-3806 2018 
 Open 
 
Elders: Jane Schuette Chair of Elders (612) 203-5383 2019 
 Delores Loewe Secretary (507) 665-3764 2019 
 Chasity Jones Treasurer (612) 636-1634 2018 
 Brandon Mueller  (507) 469-6121 2020 
 
Trustees: Norm Pioske Chair of Trustees (507) 381-0107 2019 
 Vic Lueders   (612) 968-4095 2019 
 Wally Johnson President (507) 262-0135 2020 
 Justin Hale   (507) 560-0191 2020 

Be Part of the Warm and Friendly Team that Makes Zion Church a Special Place!  

     God calls all of us to use the abilities we have to help create a welcoming community of faith. We need communion servers, 
ushers, and greeters, door-keepers, and Scripture readers. There are plenty of people who can show you what to do. Sign-up 
sheets are on the volunteer table by the front entrance. Thank you for signing up! The Deacons will be calling to fill in any 
blanks. Your participation is much appreciated. 

 Communion 
Servers 

Ushers/Greeters Scripture Readers Acolytes 

January 7  Gail Fitzpatrick, Gerald Nagel 

Darrel Narveson, Sue Felmlee 

  

January 14  Mary Jane Voss, Sylvia Denzer 
Larry & Cindy  Lehman 

  

January 21  Melissa Barry, Riley Barry 

Matthew Weyl, Nathaniel Weyl 

  

January 28  Lucy Tupy, Arlene Pfarr 

Barb Mostaghimi,  

Pari Mostaghimi 

  

 

Florence Gordon 01/01 

Waldo Helmeke 01/01 

Lorraine Herrmann 01/02 

Betty Jo Braun 01/03 

Shane Sinell 01/03 

Gerald Nagel 01/04 

Sara Mueller 01/04 

Cesario Velasco 01/05 

Irene Manke 01/05 

Brooke Harder 01/07 

John Pioske 01/07 

Tim Ernsting 01/09 

Donald Distel 01/10 

Sandra Volkenant 01/13 

Gene Grieves 01/14 

Gerald Grieves 01/14 

Casey Herrmann 01/26 

Laura Sinell 01/26 

Molly Thelemann 01/26 

Patrick Barry 01/26 

Geri Loose 01/29 

John Mueller 01/29 

Robert Rohloff 01/29 

Cheryl Krause 01/31 

Daniel Vogt 01/31 

Shane Boehne 01/14 

Garrett Schwartz 01/15 

Holly Spiess 01/15 

Charles Schwartz 01/17 

Steven Sinell 01/17 

LeRoy Nagel 01/18 

Donald Boehne 01/19 

Amy Braun 01/21 

Sherry Johnson 01/22 

Volunteers Needed Volunteers Needed 

Volunteers Needed 

Volunteers Needed 

Volunteers Needed 

Volunteers Needed 

Volunteers Needed 

Volunteers Needed 

Volunteers Needed 
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Minnesota Conference Events:  

  Nurturing Godõs People:  
 A Sacred Trust  
      ! ÏÎÅ-ÄÁÙ ȰÂÏÕÎÄÁÒÙ-ÔÒÁÉÎÉÎÇȱ ×ÏÒËÓÈÏÐ ÆÏÒ ÁÌÌ 
ÐÅÏÐÌÅ ×ÏÒËÉÎÇ ×ÉÔÈ ÃÈÉÌÄÒÅÎ ÁÎÄ ÙÏÕÔÈȢ ! ÔÉÍÅ ÔÏ 
ÓÈÁÒÅ ÅØÐÅÒÉÅÎÃÅÓ ÁÎÄ ÌÅÁÒÎ ÂÅÓÔ ÐÒÁÃÔÉÃÅÓȢ  
 

    When : Saturday, Feb. 10 th , 9am to 3pm.  

    Where :  
 Macalester Plymouth United Church  
  1658 Lincoln Ave.  

 St. Paul, MN  
    Cost: $10/person  

       (incl. continental breakfast and lunch)  
    Registration : You can register online at  

            www.uccmn.org  or see Pastor Kent.  
    Deadline for Registration : Feb. 2 nd . 
 

Supplies for Back -Bay Mission 
Needed  

     For many years the òBack-Bay Missionó 

has been a UCC (E & R) outreach to people 
struggling with poverty in Biloxi, Mississip-

pi. Bob Peterson, one of our conference lay 
leaders, has a list of items needed, includ-
ing food, clothing, and personal hygiene 

items. Please check the conference website, 
www.uccmn.org  , or contact Bob Peterson 
at rlpeter4466@gmail.com . 
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Winter High School Youth Event   
March 9 -11, 2018 at Luther Crest  
Youth and adult leaders from around Minne-

sota are invited to spend a weekend at beauti-
ful Luther Crest Camp   in Alexandria, MN. 

More details about the event are to come.  

Registration will open January 8, 2018 . 
 

Spring Middle School Youth Event   
May 4 -6, 2018  
Conference middle school youth (grades 6 -8) 

and their leaders are invited to spend a week-
end at beautiful Pilgrim Point Camp ð a time 

apart to pay attention to and celebrate the 
simple and profound gifts that surround us in 

each moment of our lives. As we mark the 
changing of the seasons, you are invited to 

add your presence, your voice, and your sto-
ry.  

Registration will open January 8, 2018.  

 
 
 
 

Henderson Area Food Share 
FOOD DISTRIBUTION 

Need help making ends meet?  
Henderson Area Food Share will be distributing bread, dairy, 

fresh produce, and deli items.  
Seniors are welcome! 

 

When: Thursday,  January 18 
 4:30 ï 6:00 p.m.  

Where:  Minnesota New Country School 
210 Main Street Henderson, MN 

{ǇƻƴǎƻǊŜŘ ōȅ ŀǊŜŀ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ ŎƘǳǊŎƘŜǎΦ  
!ƴ 9ǉǳŀƭ hǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅ tǊƻǾƛŘŜǊΦ  

òSowing Beauty, Sowing Lifeó 
Announcing the 2018 Season at Pilgrim Point Camp & Retreats! 

 
We are delighted to share the plans for the upcoming season at Pil-
grim Point Camp & Retreats. You are invited to spend time apart 
from the regular rhythm of life and experience the wonder and beauty 
afforded by both the natural space of Pilgrim Point and the communi-
ties that form there throughout the season. 
 
During 2018, campers and retreat participants will explore the theme, 
ñSowing Beauty, Sowing Life.ò Through music, art, poetry, contem-
plative practice, theological reflection, open play, caring conversa-
tion, service, justice, and worship folk will dig into the rich soil of their 
lives. Along the journey participants will be invited to attend to the 
movement of the Spirit in their lives by experiencing the wonder of 
the natural world, by being reminded that they are beloved, and by 
reflecting on what makes them truly come alive. 

Please continue to check out this Pilgrim Point webpage during the 
coming weeks for detailed information about all of the programs for 
the 2018 season. Registration for all camps and retreats will open 
Monday, January 8, 2018. 

In addition to the Conference and partner sponsored programs, we 
would love to host your congregation for a weekend or week-long 
retreat at Pilgrim Point. We have space available most weekends 
throughout the 2018 season from May-October. Please contact Cur-
tis Griesel, Registrar, for  more information about hosting your con-
gregational retreat at Pilgrim Point. 

If you have questions regarding any of the programs at Pilgrim Point, 
please contact Kevin Brown, Associate Conference Minister of Faith 
Formation for Children & Youth, or Lori Alford, Pilgrim Point Program 
Director. 

We look forward to welcoming you to camp in 2018. 

http://www.uccmn.org
http://www.uccmn.org
mailto:rlpeter4466@gmail.com
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 
 

м 
 

н 
 

о п 
 

р 

 

с 
UCC MN Board 
of Directors 
Meeting 
 
2017 REPORTS 
DUE! 

т 
¢ƘŜ .ŀǇǝǎƳ ƻŦ /ƘǊƛǎǘ 
9:00 Worship/Communion 
10:00 Social Hour 
10:00 Fellowship Meeting in    
           Overflow Room 
 
 
 
 

у 
 

ф 
 
3:30 Pastoral Rela-
tions 
7:00 Church Council 
 

мл 
8:00 MenΩs BΩfast 
9:30  Staff Meeting 
6:00 Church Dinner 
6:30 Church School     
          opening  
6:30 Prayer Group 
6:45 Confirmation 
6:45 Choir 
7:45 Bells 

мм 
2:00  Ruth Circle 
 

мн 
 

мо 

мп 
¢ƘŜ {ŜŎƻƴŘ {ǳƴŘŀȅ ŀƊŜǊ 
9ǇƛǇƘŀƴȅ 
9:00 Worship Service 
10:00 Social Hour 
10:10 Music Committee  
            Meeting 
10:30 Bible Study 
 

мр 
8:00 WomenΩs 
Breakfast  

мс 
 

мт 
6:00 Church Dinner 
6:30 Church School     
          opening  
6:30 Prayer Group 
6:45 Confirmation 
6:45 Choir 
7:45 Bells 

му 
 
 

мф нл 

нм 
¢ƘŜ ¢ƘƛǊŘ {ǳƴŘŀȅ ŀƊŜǊ 
9ǇƛǇƘŀƴȅ 
9:00 Worship Service 
10:00 Social Hour 
10:30 Bible Study 
 
½ƛƻƴ IŜǊŀƭŘ 5ŜŀŘƭƛƴŜ 

нн 
 

 

 

но 
 

нп 
6:00 Church Dinner 
6:30 Church School     
          opening  
6:30 Prayer Group 
6:45 Confirmation 
6:45 Choir 
7:45 Bells 

нр нс нт 

ну 
¢ƘŜ CƻǳǊǘƘ {ǳƴŘŀȅ ŀƊŜǊ 
9ǇƛǇƘŀƴȅ 
9:00 Worship Service 
10:00 Annual Meeting 
10:00 Social Hour 

нф 

 

ол ом 
6:00 Church Dinner 
6:30 Church School     
          opening  
6:30 Prayer Group 
6:45 Confirmation 
6:45 Choir 

м н о 

JANUARY 2018  
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ZION HERALD  

January 2018  

Sunday Worship:   9:00 a.m. 

Church School:  6:00-7:30 Wednesday, Sept-May 

 

Recorded Worship Broadcast Sunday at 10:00 a.m. 

KCHKñ1350 AM & 95.5 FM  

Www.kchkradio.net 

Or anytime at www.zionlesueur.com 

½Lhb ¦bL¢95 /I¦w/I hC /IwL{¢ 
240 South Elmwood Avenue 
Le Sueur, Minnesota  56058 
 

!55w9{{ {9w±L/9 w9v¦9{¢95 

bƻƴ-tǊƻŬǘ hǊƎŀƴƛȊŀǝƻƴ 

¦Φ{Φ tƻǎǘŀƎŜ tŀƛŘ 

tŜǊƳƛǘ Імл 

[Ŝ {ǳŜǳǊΣ ab  рслру 


